
 
SDCE Professional Development Committee Meeting UPDATED DRAFT Minutes 
March 20, 2018 2:30-3:00 PM Rm 186 ECC 
 

Members present: Carol Wilkinson, Parent Ed/Emeritus & CE Mesa Dean;  David Holden, ABE/ASE 
Co-Chair; Karah Seaboldt, NCC Attendance Clerk;  Laurel Slater, ESL APC, Miramar Campus; 
Roma Weaver, Passport to Success Coordinator; Ernie Romero, Auto Upholstery Faculty; Laurie 
Cozzolino, SDCE Faculty Flex Coordinator 

 
1. Review of March minutes – updates requested and will be re-sent 
2. Action Items: Review current Committee Structure and discuss: Laurie reminded everyone that this 

would be a shorter meeting as the PD Committee agreed to hold a joint PD/Flex Advisory Sub-
Committee Meeting following today’s PD Committee Meeting.  We did discuss that we are in a sort 
of holding pattern in terms of the PD Committee structure, as we do not have a PD Coordinator on 
board, and we don’t know if or when we will have that.  Many of the PD Committee Strategic 
Objectives are currently on hold as there is no one in that role.  Laurie did report that the latest 
draft of our Strategic Plan was accepted by the OIE. Thanks to everyone who reviewed it and 
made comments.   

3. Committee Reports:  

- Diversity Committee: Linda Osborn reported on several upcoming events being sponsored by the 
SDCE Diversity Committee, including the Diversity Book Club event on April 30 where we will be 
discussing the book ‘Becoming Nicole: The Transformation of an American Family,’ which tells the 
story and journey of a transgender child.  We will also host an LBGTQ Safe Zone Training that will 
be on May 1, at NCC. We will be welcoming some special guests,Cristy and Mati Mereles, who will 
share their own family’s similar transformational story.  

-Passport to Success: Roma Weaver let everyone know that the current year of Passport to 
Success has just about wrapped up.  The Classified staff and their mentors who participated will 
be recognized at the Classified Awards event on May 7 and all Passport participants are asked to 
walk at our 2018 Graduation Ceremony as well as attend the pre-graduation event in Balboa Park. 
Roma also shared that they are working on ways to begin to include adjunct faculty in Passport 
activities in the future.  She will keep us updated on this.  
- Laurie Cozzolino, SDCE Flex Coordinator- no report as Flex Advisory Meeting follows.   

 
4. 2017-2018 SDCE PD Committee Meetings will be held on the 3rd Wednesday of the month, at 

ECC, Room 121, 2:30-4:00 PM unless otherwise scheduled.  Dates will include: 
 
• Wednesday May 16, 2018 
• June Meeting: TBD 
  

 
 
 


